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To whom it may concern, 
 
 In accordance with NUREG 1556 Vol.2 this letter is composed to request the Nuclear 
Regulatory Commission (NRC) that Prime NDT Services would like to amend our NRC License 
#37-23370-01 and Docket #030-20982.  Prime would like to change the Radiation Safety Officer 
(RSO).  See page 1 Table 1 for requested revised items. 
Information about the requested RSO is listed below.   
The Radiation Safety Officer designated for Prime NDT Services, Inc. ,  Is Mr. Scott Elliott.  Mr. 
Elliott has been the employed by Prime NDT since 2009 leading the new Ohio office as 
Operations Director later transitioning into President of Prime NDT in 2018.  Scott Elliott 
received his RSO training certificate in 2017.  Mr. Elliott has not been the official RSO but has 
performed the functions of an RSO over his years of employment.  Mr. Elliott’s RSO training 
was received by QSA Global specifically geared towards industrial radiography in the following 
areas.  Instruction in  radiation fundamentals, health risks, regulations, licensing, enforcement, 
dosimetry, instruments, statistics, quality assurance, DOT shipment and receipt of radioactive 
materials, program management, record keeping, emergency response, and preparing for 
inspections.  A copy of Mr. Elliott’s resume is attached. 

 
Table 1  

Current NRC Content Requested Revised NRC Content 
Remove RSO: Warren Shook Add RSO: Scott Elliott 

 
 

 
 
Sincerely, 
 

  
Warren Shook – Radiation Safety Officer 
 


